

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Shari Winstead Mayor

Chris Eggen Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Chris Roberts

Tesse Salomon

October 26, 2015

The Honorable Jim McDermott U.S. House of Representatives 1035 Longworth House Office Building Washington D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman McDermott:

We want to thank you for the opportunity to meet with Jacqueline Gosnell in September. Your work on behalf of our community is sincerely appreciated and I look forward to continuing our work together in the months ahead.

We were especially pleased to share with your office that the City of Shoreline has secured all of the necessary funds to complete the redevelopment of SR-99 in Shoreline. This \$130 million project was the primary goal of the first Shoreline City Council when we incorporated in 1995 and we have been working steadfastly with our partners at a regional, state and federal level to bring this project to completion. We hope to see you at the Aurora Corridor Project Completion Celebration Saturday, December 5, 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. at City Hall. An invitation has been extended to your state office and we would welcome you speaking at the event and being recognized for your contributions to the project.

Our community is excited for light rail as we discussed in September, but also realistic about the changes that are necessary. We are bringing light rail to a single family home community and need to make significant utility, street, infrastructure and transportation upgrades in order to meet the goals envisioned under the Growth Management Act. These needs are significant and will require the financial support of the local, regional, state and federal partners in order to succeed on schedule.

Our accomplishment with the SR-99 project emphasizes the importance of partnering with federal, state and regional partners, and how critical partners are to achieving our development and infrastructure goals. We also know the importance of elected leadership in addressing the critical infrastructure projects facing the City, which is why the Council has prioritized the redevelopment of SR-523, North 145th Street, to accommodate the future light rail station at I-5 and 145th Street opening in eight short years.

The City of Shoreline is completely committed to taking advantage of the opportunities presented by light rail coming to our community, including zoning around stations to accommodate growth and transit oriented developments. We are

in process of determining the improvements needed on this critical transportation corridor to maximize the benefits of light rail for our residents – and the residents of Seattle, Lake Forest Park and Kenmore.

We are using all of the tools available to us as a local government, including raising property taxes and establishing a vehicle licensing fee. However, the investments connected to the opportunity to bring light rail to Shoreline cannot be funded with local revenues alone.

To that end, we urge you to work this year to develop additional federal financing tools for cities to use to meet their infrastructure and economic development goals. These tools, whether in the form of competitive grants or increased eligibility for existing programs, are crucial to our city's growth.

The role that federal financial partners play is proven by our SR-99 project. This project was funded by more than 20 different agencies and about half of the total investment was federal funding either directed to the City or passed through to WSDOT or PSRC. The project has reduced accidents by more than 60% along the first portion of the project, created close to 1,000 new residential units along the route – many designated as senior and income assisted units – and brought over \$500 million in direct private sector investments to the route.

Federal funds, combined with regional, state and local funds, have resulted in thousands of jobs, leveraged half a billion dollars in private investment and built a transit infrastructure connecting Shoreline residents with Seattle and Everett.

We appreciate your genuine interest in the needs of our community. You are an integral partner in our future and your continued support is important to our success. We look forward continuing the discussion of how we may best partner to serve our shared constituents.

Sincerely,

Shari Winstead, Mayor

cc: Shoreline City Council

Trai Wingtend

Debbie Tarry, City Manager

Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Manager



SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Shari Winstead Mayor

Chris Eggen Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Chris Roberts

Jesse Salomon

October 26, 2015

The Honorable Maria Cantwell United States Senate 311 Hart Senate Office Building Washington D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Cantwell:

We want to thank you for the opportunity to meet with you and Eric Ffitch in September. Your work on behalf of our community is sincerely appreciated and I look forward to continuing our work together in the months ahead.

We were especially pleased to share with your office that the City of Shoreline has secured all of the necessary funds to complete the redevelopment of SR-99 in Shoreline. This \$130 million project was the primary goal of the first Shoreline City Council when we incorporated in 1995 and we have been working steadfastly with our partners at a regional, state and federal level to bring this project to completion. We hope to see you at the Aurora Corridor Project Completion Celebration Saturday, December 5, 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. at City Hall. An invitation has been extended to your state office and we would welcome you speaking at the event and being recognized for your contributions to the project.

Our community is excited for light rail as we mentioned in September, but also we are realistic about the changes that are necessary. We are bringing light rail to a single family home community and need to make significant utility, street, infrastructure and transportation upgrades in order to meet the goals envisioned under the Growth Management Act. These needs are significant and will require the financial support of the local, regional, state and federal partners in order to succeed on schedule.

Our accomplishment with the SR-99 project emphasizes the importance of partnering with federal, state and regional partners, and how critical partners are to achieving our development and infrastructure goals. We also know the importance of elected leadership in addressing the critical infrastructure projects facing the City of Shoreline, which is why the Council has prioritized the redevelopment of SR-523, North 145th Street, to accommodate the future light rail station at I-5 and 145th Street opening in eight short years.

The City is completely committed to taking advantage of the opportunities presented by light rail coming to our community, including zoning around stations

to accommodate growth and transit oriented development. We are in the process of determining the improvements needed on this critical transportation corridor to maximize the benefits of light rail for our residents – and the residents of Seattle, Lake Forest Park and Kenmore.

We are using all of the tools available to us as a local government, including raising property taxes and establishing a vehicle licensing fee. However, the investments connected to the opportunity to bring light rail to Shoreline cannot be funded with local revenues alone.

To that end, we urge you to work this year to develop additional federal financing tools for cities to use to meet their infrastructure and economic development goals. These tools, whether in the form of competitive grants or increased eligibility for existing programs, are crucial to our city's growth.

The role that federal financial partners play is proven by our SR-99 project. This project was funded by more than 20 different agencies and about half of the total investment was federal funding either directed to the City or passed through to WSDOT or PSRC. The project has reduced accidents by more than 60% along the first portion of the project, created close to 1,000 new residential units along the route – many designated as senior and income assisted units – and brought over \$500 million in direct private sector investments to the route.

Federal funds, combined with regional, state and local funds, have resulted in thousands of jobs, leveraged half a billion dollars in private investment and built a transit infrastructure connecting Shoreline residents with Seattle and Everett.

We appreciate your genuine interest in the needs of our community. You are an integral partner in our future and your continued support is important to our success. We look forward continuing the discussion of how we may best partner to serve our shared constituents.

Sincerely.

Shari Winstead, Mayor

cc: Shoreline City Council

Debbie Tarry, City Manager

Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Manager



SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Shari Winstead Mayor

Chris Eggen Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Chris Roberts

Jesse Salomon

October 26, 2015

The Honorable Susan Delbene U.S. House of Representatives 318 Cannon House Office Building Washington D.C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Delbene:

We want to thank you for the opportunity to meet with you and Casey Katims in September. I know Shoreline is not part of your district, but I really appreciate you meeting with us to discuss the City's 145th St Corridor project which will connect cities in your district to Light Rail in Shoreline.

The City is completely committed to taking advantage of the opportunities presented by light rail coming to our community, including zoning around stations to accommodate growth and transit oriented development. We are in process of determining the improvements needed on this critical transportation corridor to maximize the benefits of light rail for our residents – and the residents of Seattle, Lake Forest Park and Kenmore.

We are using all of the tools available to us as a local government, including raising property taxes and establishing a vehicle licensing fee. However, the investments connected to the opportunity to bring light rail to Shoreline cannot be funded with local revenues alone.

To that end, we urge you to work this year to develop additional federal financing tools for cities to use to meet their infrastructure and economic development goals. These tools, whether in the form of competitive grants or increased eligibility for existing programs, are crucial to our city's growth.

We appreciate your genuine interest in the needs of our community. You are an integral partner in our future and your support is important to our success. We look forward continuing the discussion of how we may best partner to serve our shared constituents.

Sincerely,

Shari Winstead, Mayor

cc:

Shoreline City Council
Debbie Tarry, City Manager

Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Manager
17500 Midvale Avenue North Shoreline, Washington 98133-4905
Telephone: (206) 801-2700 www.shorelinewa.gov



SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Shari Winstead Mayor

Chris Eggen Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Chris Roberts

Jesse Salomon

October 26, 2015

The Honorable Patty Murray United States Senate 154 Russell Senate Office Building Washington D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Murray:

We want to thank you for the opportunity to meet with you and Josephine Eckert in September. Your work on behalf of our community is sincerely appreciated and I look forward to continuing our work together in the months ahead.

We were especially pleased to share with your office that the City of Shoreline has secured all of the necessary funds to complete the redevelopment of SR-99 in Shoreline. This \$130 million project was the primary goal of the first Shoreline City Council when we incorporated in 1995 and we have been working steadfastly with our partners at a regional, state and federal level to bring this project to completion. We hope to see you at the Aurora Corridor Project Completion Celebration Saturday, December 5, 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. at City Hall. An invitation has been extended to your state office and we would welcome you to speak at the event and be recognized for your contributions to the project.

Our community is excited for light rail as we mentioned in September, but also realistic about the changes that are necessary. We are bringing light rail to a single family home community and need to make significant utility, street, infrastructure and transportation upgrades in order to meet the goals envisioned under the Growth Management Act. These needs are significant and will require the financial support of the local, regional, state and federal partners in order to succeed on schedule.

Our accomplishment with the SR-99 project emphasizes the importance of partnering with federal, state and regional partners, and how critical partners are to achieving our development and infrastructure goals. We also know the importance of elected leadership in addressing the critical infrastructure projects facing the City of Shoreline, which is why the Council has prioritized the redevelopment of SR-523, North 145th Street, to accommodate the future light rail station at I-5 and 145th Street opening in eight short years.

The City is completely committed to taking advantage of the opportunities presented by light rail coming to our community, including zoning around stations to accommodate growth and transit oriented developments. We are in process of determining the improvements needed on this critical transportation corridor to

maximize the benefits of light rail for our residents – and the residents of Seattle, Lake Forest Park and Kenmore.

We are using all of the tools available to us as a local government, including raising property taxes and establishing a vehicle licensing fee. However, the investments connected to the opportunity to bring light rail to Shoreline cannot be funded with local revenues alone.

To that end, we urge you to work this year to develop additional federal financing tools for cities to use to meet their infrastructure and economic development goals. These tools, whether in the form of competitive grants or increased eligibility for existing programs, are crucial to our city's growth.

The role that federal financial partners play is proven by our SR-99 project. This project was funded by more than 20 different agencies and about half of the total investment was federal funding either directed to the City or passed through to WSDOT or PSRC. The project has reduced accidents by more than 60% along the first portion of the project, created close to 1,000 new residential units along the route – many designated as senior and income assisted units – and brought over \$500 million in direct private sector investments to the route.

Federal funds, combined with regional, state and local funds, have resulted in thousands of jobs, leveraged half a billion dollars in private investment and built a transit infrastructure connecting Shoreline residents with Seattle and Everett.

We appreciate your genuine interest in the needs of our community. You are an integral partner in our future and your continued support is important to our success. We look forward continuing the discussion of how we may best partner to serve our shared constituents.

Sincerely,

Shari Winstead, Mayor

cc: Shoreline City Council

Debbie Tarry, City Manager

Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Manager